

Doug Kosloski, Q.C. Vice President Corporate Counsel and Regulatory Affairs Chief Privacy Officer 2121 Saskatchewan Drive Regina, Saskatchewan S4P 3Y2

Telephone: (306) 777-1900 Fax: (306) 565-8717

E-mail: doug.kosloski@sasktel.com

July 26, 2021

Mitchell Bonokoski 265 Legislative Building Regina, SK S4S 0B3

Dear Sir:

Re: Freedom of Information Request ST21/07G

On July 15, 2021, SaskTel received your request for access to the following records:

Our File: 1968-367

"Please provide all internal correspondence regarding potential changes to the corporation's logo or visual identity. Please include records created since January 1, 2021."

Certain records you have requested may contain third party information subject to subsection 19(1) of *The Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act* (the Act). Therefore, we have given notice to the affected third party as required under section 34 of the Act. The third party has until 20 days after receiving our notice which is approximately August 16, 2021, to provide our office with representations as to whether the records contain exempt information as referred to in subsection 19(1) of the Act, with the result that access should be denied. Once the third party has had an opportunity to respond to our notice, SaskTel will make a decision regarding your access request for these records and notify you of the decision.

We also wish to inform you that the 30 day response period has been extended an additional 30 days, pursuant to clause 12(1)(c) of The Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act as "...third party notice is required to be given pursuant to subsection 34(1)."

If you would like to exercise your right to request a review of this decision, you may do so by completing a "Request for Review" form

and forwarding it to the Saskatchewan Information and Privacy Commissioner within one year of this notice. Your completed form can be sent to #503 – 1801 Hamilton Street, Regina, Saskatchewan, S4P 4B4. This form is available at the same location which you applied for access or by contacting the Office of the Information and Privacy Commissioner at (306) 787-8350.

In addition, if you do not receive a response to your application by the end of the new extension deadline, you may file a request for review with the Office of the Information and Privacy Commissioner using the same procedure outlined above.

Yours truly,

Doug Kosloski, Q.C.

Vice President Corporate Counsel and Regulatory Affairs Chief Privacy Officer

Enclosures